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     It gives me great pleasure to present the President’s Report to the membership of the Saskatchewan Powerlifting Association.  I am very excited about the past year in the SPA and the future of powerlifting in Saskatchewan is very bright.
     The biggest accomplishment for the SPA this past year was reaching a new milestone with over 100 current members registered in the SPA for the 2013 calendar year.  This is the first time in the history of the SPA that we have surpassed the 100 members mark and it makes me excited about the number of people who are finding out about our great sport and wanting to compete.  Thanks to all members who have recruited new members this year, the only way the SPA grows is through the work of each individual member recruiting others to join our sport.  I encourage all members to continue this diligent work and so we can continue to grow our sport and continue to see people setting personal bests on the platform!
     Saskatchewan sent 10 females and 18 males to Richmond, BC for the 2013 National Powerlifting Championship.  Also, 1 male represented Saskatchewan in the Bench Press National Championship in Richmond.  Saskatchewan was also well represented at the World level this year. At the Classic World Championship, Connor Lutz brought home a bronze medal in the total while setting a Jr. World Record in the Bench Press.  Robyn Pearce went to the Junior World Championships in Texas, where she finished eighth.  In July, Rhaea Stinn competed in Cali, Colombia at the World Games, Powerliftings Olympics!  Rhaea finished fourth in the heavyweight division.  Ryan Stinn and Ryan Fowler also travelled with her as coaches.  Finally, Ryan and Rhaea Stinn will be travelling to Norway in November to compete at the Open World Championship.  Congratulations to all lifters on representing Canada and Saskatchewan at the World level!
     In September of 2013, the SPA applied to Sask Sport to become the official Provincial Governing Body of Powerlifting within the province.  Our application looked very good upon completion with the SPA meeting all requirements with the exception of the membership numbers.  However, it is my hope that Sask Sport recognizes our growth over the past 3 years and looks at us in a favourable light.
     I would like to see the SPA work on the following over the next year:
· grow our membership to at least 120 active members and retain at least half of the new members this year
· get more interest out of the high schools in the province, with the possibility of running a high school contest
· apply for another grant for a summer student to work for the SPA
· develop a relationship with a number of gyms around the province to continue to increase our membership
     In closing, I want to thank the membership for allowing me to serve in this capacity.  I feel we are continuing to promote and grow the sport within the province and I am excited about the direction we are going.  I also want to thank Marc Morris and Chris Arnold along with all their volunteers for running this Provincial Championship and I wish everyone a strong and successful upcoming year.  
Yours in Lifting,
Ryan Fowler
Saskatchewan Powerlifting Association President
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